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It gives me great pleasure to offer a new edition 
of the annual newsletter to MAC alumni.  
There has been a series of noteworthy events 
in the past year.  John O’Neill, professor of 
paper conservation and program director from 
2011-2013, retired at the end of June 2013.  
As a parting gift, his students nominated him 
for the Charles Mervin Ruggles Award in Art 
Conservation, which he received from the 
CAC in May.  John has retired to Cobourg 
where he plans to work on rehabilitating his 
rural property on the Oak Ridges moraine in 
Northumberland County.

Rosaleen Hill, our new professor of paper 
conservation, joined the art conservation 
faculty in July.  In a sense, it is a homecoming 
for Rosaleen, who is a graduate of the MAC 
program.  For many years, Rosaleen has been 
running a very successful private practice in 
paper conservation in Vancouver, BC.  She is 
also an experienced academic who has devel-
oped and taught graduate-level courses in the 
preservation of library and archival media at 
the University of British Columbia iSchool – 
School of Library, Archival and Information 
Studies.  One of her first projects has been 
to set up a Facebook page for the program.  
Please check it out at https://www.facebook.
com/QueensUniversityArtConservationPro-
gram.

We are very fortunate to have Norman Paul 
teaching our new photography course which 
concentrates on techniques of digital imaging. 
We also extremely pleased to welcome Scott 
Williams, newly retired from the Canadian 
Conservation Institute, who is teaching while 
Alison Murray is on sabbatical in the winter 
term. We are delighted to introduce our new 
program assistant, Sandra Dudley.  Please 
read more about these staff members in this 
newsletter.

For the first time since the founding of the As-
sociation of North American Graduate Train-
ing Programs in Conservation (ANAGPIC), 
the annual student conference was held in Los 
Angeles, at the Getty Center and the Fowler 
Museum at UCLA, in April 2013.  The

conference was hosted by one of the newer 
members of ANAGPIC, the UCLA/Getty con-
servation training program.  Almost the entire 
student body from our program attended.  
Artifacts student, Sonia Kata presented a paper 
entitled “Chitosan as a Consolidant for Fragile 
Silk” and Ashley Freeman, a student in Con-
servation Science, presented a paper entitled 
“Craquelure Documentation and Analysis”.  
Eight students presented posters based on their 
research projects. 
Greening and Daniela Vogel (Paintings).  A 
special note of congratulation goes to Sonia 
Kata who received the Emerging Conservator 
of the Year Award at the CAC annual confer-
ence in Fredericton, NB.

We are looking forward to celebrating the 40th 
anniversary of the Art Conservation Program 
in September 2014.  We welcome suggestions 
from all of you on how best to celebrate this 
momentous event.  Please forward your ideas 
to artcon@queensu.ca.

Finally, we would like to thank all those who 
have donated to the Art Conservation Pro-
gram. These important gifts have enriched our 
students’ experiences, by providing internship 
support, guest lectures, and workshops.

Krysia Spirydowicz
Director, Art Conservation Program
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Please consider a gift 
to the Art Conser-
vation Program at 
Queen’s that will 

help to preserve and 
enhance the learning 

experience of our 
students. 

Visit https://www.
givetoqueens.ca/

artconservation 
where you will find a 
link to on-line giving 
to the Art Conserva-

tion Trust Fund.
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Barbara Klempan, Associate Professor of Painting Conservation, continued her research 
into Lyman & Co. (Pharmaceuticals) of Montreal and into the materials and techniques of 



54

Krysia Spirydowicz with MAC grads Lisa Ellis and Tom Sandstrom in the Old Town, Warsaw. 

In November 2012, Krysia Spirydowicz delivered an invited paper entitled Conservation of 
the Royal Wooden Furniture from Gordion at the annual conference of the American Schools 
of Oriental Research (ASOR) in Chicago.  The conference attracted archaeologists and other 
specialists working on sites throughout the Mediterranean and the Middle East.  Five papers 
were presented at a special session on conservation entitled Archaeological Conservation 
Strategies in the Near East.  Krysia’s paper presented an overview of the Gordion Furniture 
Project, based in Ankara, Turkey, and described the contributions of an international team 
of conservators, archaeologists and scientists over the past thirty years.  

Krysia returned for a second season to the Etruscan site of Caere, near Rome, Italy, in May 
2013.  Over 35 students from Canadian and American universities participated in the exca-
vation which is run by the Department of Classics at Queen’s University.  Krysia directed the 
field conservation laboratory and was assisted by two conservation students from Queen’s, 
Emily Ricketts and Corinne Soueid.  Among the important architectural features uncovered 
were an ancient fountain and two large underground rooms that gave access to an adjacent 
cistern. Samples of painted plaster were taken from several areas of the excavation and from 
the Tomba dei Tarquinii at the adjacent UNESCO World Heritage site of Banditaccia.  Anal-
ysis of the samples by the Canadian Conservation Institute will provide important infor-
mation about the possible sources of the pigments and the techniques used by the Etruscan 
artists. 

In late October 2013, Krysia attended the ICOM--CC conference on Heritage Wood: 
Research and Conservation in the 21st Century, which was held at the National Museum in 
Warsaw, Poland.  Krysia presented a paper on her work in Turkey entitled “Fit for a King: 
Conservation and Reconstruction of the Ancient Wooden Furniture from Gordion, Turkey”.  
She also chaired a session on the investigation of materials, techniques and treatments for 
movable heritage. 

Faculty Updates

Photo: Margot Paul

In 2012-13 George Bevan, along with an undergraduate re-
search student, Ian Longo, completed infrared (IR) photog-
raphy of over 100 paintings by the 19th-century Canadian 
painter Paul Kane in the Royal Ontario Museum (ROM), 
the NGC and the Art Gallery of Ontario (AGO). George’s 
MA students in Classics also completed IR photography of 
Greek ostraka (writing on ceramic sherds) and papyri in 
the collections of the Royal Ontario Museum and the Fisher 
Rare Book Library at the University of Toronto. George and 
Ian also had the rare opportunity to perform IR imaging 
on a Edward Hopper painting, “High Noon”, in the collec-
tion of the Dayton Art Institute, with spectacular results. In 
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Faculty Updates

Robert Waller serves as Adjunct Assistant Professor in the MAC program in addition to con-
tinuing his work as President and Senior Risk Analyst at Protect Heritage Corporation. Rob spent 
much of fall 2012 working as Guest Editor for two issues of the AltaMira journal Collections: A 
Journal for Museum and Archives Professionals (Vol. 8 No. 4 and Vol. 9 No. 1). These two issues 
brought together 16 papers based on presentations made at the International Workshop and Sym-
posium on Cultural Property Risk Analysis held in Lisbon, September 2011. Rob also gave work-
shops on risk assessment management in Buenos Aires, Copenhagen, Cardiff, Neuchâtel, Bern 
and Brussels and provided consulting services to the Museum Victoria in Australia, the American 
Museum of Natural History, and the Smithsonian Institution. Rob is also working on several 
papers, including two co-authored with Jane Henderson of Cardiff University, on intuitive and 
analytical strategies for conservation-related decisions and how each strategy might be guided to 
support the other better.

Assessing and Managing Risks to Your Collections, KIK-IRPA Brussels June 2013

Scott Williams will be teaching courses on microscopy and properties of organic and polymer-
ic materials while Alison Murray is on sabbatical leave.  He recently retired after 37 years as a 
Senior Conservation Scientist at the Canadian Conservation Institute. His work there involved 
chemical analysis of all types of cultural objects, ranging from North West Coast masks to the 
Archimedes Palimpsest and the Hudson’s Bay Charter to modern plastic puppets. His most 
recent interests were the development of portable instrumentation to use for chemical analysis 
at museums. He has been especially interested in the analysis, use, and preservation of plastics 
in museums. During his time at CCI, in addition to his many consultations with, and reports to 
clients, he lectured and conducted workshops on infrared spectroscopy and plastics in muse-
ums. He is excited by the new challenges of teaching at Queen’s and hopes that he can pass on 
some of the experience and knowledge he gained from others during his career at CCI.

Sandra Dudley is our new Program Assistant. Since coming from England in 2005, she has held 
various positions at Queen’s.

We are pleased that Amandina Anastassiades and 
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Fiona Beckett (2012) is currently in Ottawa as the Director’s Trust Fellow in paintings conservation at 
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Evelyn Ayre completed her second-year internship in the Objects Conservation Lab at the 
Canadian Conservation Institute in Ottawa, under the supervision of Senior Object Con-
servator Carole Dignard (MAC 1986) and Janet Mason. She greatly enjoyed the challenges 
presented by her main internship project: the treatment of a Chinese Lion Dance Head. This 
complex multi-media performance object with moving parts required a range of treatments, 
giving Evelyn the opportunity to work with various conservation materials and employ 
many different techniques. Awarded a Fitzgerald Travel Grant, Evelyn travelled to Rapid 
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After owning an art gallery for eight years and completing a degree in fine arts with a major 
in painting and drawing, Maryse Bonaldo did a 15-month, pre-program Internship in Con-
servation at the McCord Museum of Canadian History. As an intern, she had the opportu-
nity to work on a wide range of items from the museum’s collection. Maryse is, since April 
2012, a member of the Groupe des Restaurateurs de la Région de Montréal.

Lauren Buttle entered the paper stream of the Art Conservation Program. Lauren’s interest 
in this stream stems from her practice in watercolour as well as her fascination with Medi-
eval manuscripts. Lauren completed her undergraduate degree at York University majoring 
in Art History and minoring in Anthropology. The majority of her studies focused on the 
Medieval and Gothic periods in Europe.

Megan Doxsey-Whit�eld moved east after a period of ten years in Vancouver beginning 
with her studies for a BA in Art History at the University of British Columbia. She spent last 
year volunteering at the Museum of Vancouver under conservator Carol Brynjolfson. She is 
very excited to be starting her studies in objects conservation at Queen’s. Megan has a strong 
background in sewing, and is particularly looking forward to learning about textile conser-
vation and conservation of organic materials. Recently, she spoke at the Pacific Conservation 
Group meeting about her use of FosshapeTM in the treatment of a Coast Salish basket at the 
Museum of Vancouver.

While working towards his Honours Bachelor of Arts at the University of Toronto, 
Danny Doyle
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On April 23, 2013, 22 MAC students made the cross-country journey to Los Angeles for the annual ANAGPIC Conference. 
This was the first year the conference had been hosted by the UCLA/Getty program and for most students it was their first time 
visiting Los Angeles. We were lucky enough to plan our trip so that we arrived a day in advance of the conference and had time 
to do some sightseeing beforehand. 

The first day of the conference was held at the Getty Villa in Malibu. Guests were given a variety of tours of the site from the 
current UCLA/Getty students and conservators. An evening cocktail party was held to open the conference and allowed the stu-
dents and staff to converse. In keeping with the Italian theme, Mediterranean appetizers and beverages were served, which put 
everyone in a festive mood. Following this, shuttles transported everyone to the Santa Monica Pier where dinner and shopping 
were the order of the night. 

The following day was hosted at the Getty Centre where students made presentations about their work. It was thrilling to hear 
the variety of treatments and projects that students in other programs were undertaking and researching. Presentations includ-
ed the conservation of a mounted Orangutan, a technical study of a group of screen prints, and an assessment of the risks of 
plant-based art. We were extremely proud of our two Queen’s students, Ashley Freeman and Sonia Kata, who presented their 
research projects on craquelure documentation and analysis and chitosan as a consolidant for fragile silk, respectively. A few 
highlights of being at the Getty Center were having access to the museum and bookstore, and witnessing the breathtaking sights 
and gardens. The stimulating day finished with a banquet and dancing, which carried on late into the night.

The final day of the conference took place on the UCLA campus at the Fowler Museum where guests were treated to a lecture 
by Robin Sloggett from the University of Melbourne, Australia. This was followed by a panel discussion on the topic of how 
conservators interact with communities. Lunch provided us with an opportunity to view posters of projects undertaken by the 
students of the various programs. In the afternoon guests had the chance to tour the Fowler museum and participate in a sym-
posium for graduate students in conservation.

Overall the conference was a great success. We were able to speak with other students and professors and the lectures were stim-
ulating and insightful.  Being in Los Angeles was an added bonus. This conference provided us with the opportunity to network 
with future colleagues and represent our program alongside those in the United States. We would like to thank the Queen’s Art 
Conservation Program for their support in making this conference accessible to all the students.

ANAGPIC 2013
By Aimee Sims and Erin Kraus
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Evelyn Ayre (MAC 2013) writes: 

Field Notes

Evelyn Ayre beside her poster for the SPNHC

Devil’s Tower, Wyoming.

	 “I was thrilled to be given the opportunity 
to present a poster of my major research project, 
“Calibrated Digital UV Reflectance Photography for 
Lepidoptera,” at the annual conference of the Society 
for the Preservation of Natural History Collections 
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Annual Art Conservation Poster Session
& AIC Meeting

Over 20 students and graduates met at the Art Con-
servation Program reunion during the AIC meeting. 
Many thanks to Ashley Freeman, Kelly O’Neill, and 
others for organizing this enjoyable event!


